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If You Love Your Freedom, Thank a Veteran 
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I would like to take this opportunity to wish all Moth-

ers a very Happy Motherôs Day. To those of you who, 

like me, have lost your Mom I hope you still hold a 

special place in your heart for this important person. 

May brings a lot of other things as well. The golf 

leagues will start soon, gardening will begin and 

hopefully the weather will co-operate for us all. 

We will also, once again, be holding our Western 

Days on the long weekend. Be sure to see Susanôs 

report and other articles in this Newsletter and posters 

for more information.  

I neglected, at the General Meeting, to welcome back 

our ñSnow Birdsò so I do that now. Welcome back. It 

is good to see you in the Unit. 

It was nice to once again see such a large turnout at 

our April General Meeting. I hope this is a trend that 

will continue. I am pleased to say that things are go-

ing well in the office and we are getting caught up on 

our finance statements. These should now be availa-

ble at General Meetings. Remember there is no Gen-

eral Meeting in May. Our next Meeting will be June 

18th unless further advised 

We will be implementing summer hour for the Unit 

and the new times etc. will be posted in the Unit. As 

you know there will be no Saturday night bands un-

less there is a special event happening and these will 

be advertised well in advance. 

It was a pleasure for Linda and I to attend the Over 55 

and Retired 31st Anniversary on the 21st of April. 

Thank you all for the invitation and the warm wel-

come. Linda and I truly enjoyed the afternoon. 

Thank you also to the Darts Committee for the invita-

tion to their banquet on April 25th. We will also be 

attending the Tri-League banquet on May 2nd and the 

Billiards banquet on May 9th. Once again, thank you 

for the invitations. 

Past President Hayden Kent and I met with represent-

atives from River City Ford and the paper work was 

signed to get started on the application to the City for 

the proposed easement. Once again, you will all be 

kept advised as to what is happening.  

 

PRESIDENTôS REPORT 
Len Cook 

Coins on sale now at the bar for $20 

each. Proceeds going to the Manitoba 

&  N.W. Ontario Provincial Command 

for the 2016 Biennial Convention held 

here in Winnipeg 



 

Come In And See The Difference 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

Elvia Furutani 
The ladies would like to take this opportunity to 

wish all Mothers a Happy Motherôs day. To express 

your love and appreciation for your Mother, just be-

ing there on her day with a hug makes her day extra 

special. 

Our Ladies have had a very slow month. We have 

catered one Celebration of Life. This Celebration hit 

close to us it was for Benny Crooks the husband of 

our Membership Chair, Marina Crooks. Our Prayers 

go out to her and her Family. 

Our dual members, who attended the April 16th Gen-

eral Meeting, were impressed with the turn out. It 

was an informative Meeting well done. 

The Ladies next General Meeting is May 12th at 7:00 

pm. We hope to see all Ladies out. With this Meet-

ing, being held after the Provincial Convention, the 

Ladies will have a better idea of the direction they 

will be heading in the future. All Unit Ladies are 

down in Membership and some are at a standstill 

due to no new interest in the Auxiliaries. 

We extend our congratulations to Selkirk Unit 151 

on their 84th Anniversary and to the Army, Navy and 

Air Force Veterans in Canada on their 175th Anni-

versary. 

Our get well greetings go out to all our shut-ins. 

Hope summer brings with it better health and your 

return to the Unit. 

To our Service Men and Women and their Families, 

our thoughts and prayers and thanks are always with 

you. 

If you Love Your Freedom Thank a Veteran. 



 

 We enjoyed another wonderful afternoon on 21-

April, celebrating our 31st Anniversary. We danced 

to the music of óTwo 4 For The Showô, and will cer-

tainly try to get them again. We  also enjoyed a deli-

cious dinner, made by Lito and served by his very 

efficient staff. Person of the Year Award was present-

ed to Ann Korniat and Certificate of Appreciation 

was presented to Alice Lang. A big thank you to Judy 

Reed, Ann Korniat and Rosalie  Hill, for putting on 

such a wonderful event. Our Unit President, Len 

Cook and wife, Linda, were our special guests. 

   The Bowling Season ended on 24-April, at Acade-

my Lanes West, with a lovely lunch, following our 

roll-offs. Prizes were given out to: Winners of the 4th 

Quarter- óTop Fourô, with Captain Linda Messervy 

and team:Jan Adkins, Dave Barham and Rodney Blue 

Grand Aggregate winners were: óHarryôs Haremô -

Captain Ann Korniat- Team-Harry Grosvenor, Lo-

raine Krastel and Marj McGowan,  

óAô side winners: óTop Fourô-Captain- Linda Messer-

vey-Team- Jan Adkins, Dave Barham and Rodney 

Blue. 

óBô side winners: óFour Squaresô- Captain-Jim Lynch

-Team- Gord Bugden, Helmut Bohnish, and Shirley 

Hellof 

High averages-Men- Dave Barham, Helmut Bohnish, 

Rick LeClair, Jim Lynch and Roger Briand 

High averages-Women-Ann Korniat, Vera Muir, Lo-

raine Krastel and Claudette LeClair 

Thank you to Roger Briand and co-chair, Lorne 

Kingyen, for a terrific job over the season. A list will 

be posted on our bulletin board for those interested in 

bowling, next September. Spares are always needed. 

Come out and have some fun and exercise. Please call 

Roger Briand at- 204-895-2739 

Golf Season will begin on 30-April-15 at Blumberg 

Golf Course. A list is on the bulletin board. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

5-May-15-Executive Meeting-1:30 pm 

12-May-15-General Meeting- 2:00 pm 

10-May-15-Motherôs Day 

19-May-15-Our Visitation-Stillwell Hall- 1:00 to 

5:00pm Cost $4.00 per member 

27-29-May-15-Shooting Star Casino- $149.00 pp 

12-June-15-Over 55 Meat Draw 

22-24-June-15-Dakota Magic Casino- bring your 

Golf Clubs-$149.00 pp 

Darts every Wednesday at 1230 pm  

Bingo every Thursday at 1:15 pm (bring a friend) 

If you know anyone on the sick list, please contact  

Doug Lloyd-688-2677 or 831-7176,  

email: anavets283over55andretired@gmail.com 

President Marg Rixen-204-837-6467  dmrix-

en@mts.net 

Vice-President Roger Briand- 204-895-2739  rbri-

and@shaw.ca 

HAPPY MOTHERS DAY TO ALL MOTHERS             

HAVE A GREAT, SAFE, LONG WEEKEND  

MATT OR BERT LOCH 

5464 Portage Ave 

Headingly, Mb Ph: (204) 888-2983 

Fax: (204) 888-2987 

WESTVIEW 

AUTO SALES 

OVER 55 & RETIRED Marg Rixen 

mailto:anavets283over55andretired@gmail.com
mailto:dmrixen@mts.net
mailto:dmrixen@mts.net
mailto:rbriand@shaw.ca
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MEMBERSHIP Leo Barron 

LOTTERIES 

Chase the Queen Jackpot on the 28th April was $4,311 with 

45 cards in play. I thank the volunteers for assisting with 

Chase the Queen. The Unit Bingo jackpots are Loonie Pot 

$927, Lucky Star $1,270, Lucky 7 29# $650, Bonanza 53# 

$2,650, Mini Loonie $985 and the Jackpot 52# $1,450. We 

will not be selling the following Break open cards after all 

the open stock are sold Call of the Wild, Card Shark Amaz-

ing 8s and any sealed boxes will be returned for credit. We 

will only have McPhillips Street, Lucky Lines $1 each and 

Winners Circle, Criss Cross $.50. ,  

The unit membership, to date, is  960. This is great. 

On behalf of the  Membership Committee, and all 
members, we thank the RCMP and retired for joining 
the friendly club. 

It sure was nice to see all those members at the gen-
eral meeting.  Thank you for coming out.  Please feel 
free to suggest new ideas to make our Unit a better 
club. 

May 10th is Motherôs Day. We wish all mothers an 
enjoyable day. 

PS to those members who have not renewed their 
membership.  Please make the effort.     

Thank you. 

DAVE WALKER 



WAYS & MEANS  

Bill Sadler 

Send  Your Email to: anafpr@shaw.ca 

 

 

It is great being back working with my fellow Ways and Means Volunteers. 

The Saturday meat draws, 50/50 draws and cake table sales continue to do well and also helping out the Saturday bar 

sales from 2:30 to 5:00pm. 

For the immediate future here is something to mark down on your calendar, on May 16th we will be having a seventh 

meat draw of all T-bone steaks.  I would suggest you come out and get your lucky seat early. 

For the Monday, May 18th we are planning to have a hamper draw, which will include T-bone steaks, smokies, potatoes 

and all the fixings for a great barbecue. The hamper tickets are now available.  Anyone wishing to help out by selling 

the hamper tickets, please contact Barb Sadler or Terry Murray.  Barb would like to thank all those volunteers who vol-

unteered to sell on the weekends for the next three weeks.  A special thanks, to Terry Abrahamson who volunteered to 

sell in the bingo hall. 

At this time I would like to thank all the members who are submitting their names wanting to help out their club. With 

summer months fast approaching some of the volunteers will be taking holidays. Would you like to volunteer to fill a 

vacant spot?  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Barb Sadler or Terry Murray. 

PIPE BAND 
Barbie  Sands 

We havenôt had a write-up in the newsletter for a while now so here is an update on your pipe band! We played back in 

February at Deer Lodge Curling Club for their Scottish night fundraiser. It was a chance to perform some of the new 

tunes we have learned. Most of us stayed after for some beverages and dancing! All of us were happy to welcome a new 

side drummer named Jordan into the band this year. He 

makes the commute from Steinbach every week and we are 

glad to have him come out! Our upcoming playouts include 

The Salvation Army Care Home, veteranôs parade for the 

Osborne Legion, piping for the Provincial Command con-

vention and Westgrove School Canada Day parade. A big 

congratulations to our bass drummer Gale Walker who won 

1st place in the last two drum competitions here in Winni-

peg. Way to go Gale! Hope everyone is enjoying the nicer 

weather and thank-you for supporting our 50/50 draws Fri-

day night. If we get any new members in the band from here 

on in we will have to start purchasing more band uniforms 

which can get very costlyéso we are very appreciative of 

your support!  

 
Gale accepting her trophy at the Winnipeg Scottish 


